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	Town of Westminster

11 SOUTH STREET

MASSACHUSETTS 01473

FROM THE OFFICE OF THE

CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Phone: (978) 874-7413 * Fax: (978) 874-7411


MINUTES OF MEETING 
November 18, 2021
The meeting was held in remotely via ZOOM at  https://us02web.zoom.us/j/7370885635    Meeting ID: 737 088 5635 or  One tap mobile   +19292056099,7370885635# US 

The Westminster Conservation Commission and the Town of Westminster are 

not responsible for technology issues associated with ZOOM or the internet.

To:
Selectmen


Board of Health


Building Commissioner


Town Clerk
Present:
Chairman Dan Bartkus, Vice Chair Gary Smith, Members: Tim Sheehan, Robert Gendron, Carrie Monty, Agent Matt Marro, and Secretary Susan Kalagher
Absent:
none
Guests Joining by ZOOM:
Kevin Young, Allen Orsi (Pare Corp.) Jeff Aveni, Brian Carlson, Michael Ferris, Sarah Pierce, Wesley Flis
Documents, Plans and other Exhibits 

1. Plan – Lot 13A White Pine Drive

2. Plan – 17 Wachusett Drive

3. Plan – Upper Crow Hill Pond Dam

The meeting was opened by Gary Smith at 7:02 pm and was recorded by Matt Marro.  

The Executive Session scheduled for this meeting was postponed to the next meeting, December 9, 2021

Dan Bartkus recused himself from the public hearing for White Pine Drive.
MINUTES and CALENDAR:

Minutes of October 14, 2021 were approved with all in favor.

The Conservation calendar setting meeting dates for 2022 was approved. 

Carrie Monty would like to discuss White Pine Drive.  As this was the first item on the agenda, the public hearing was opened.  Dan Bartkus was recused.
CONTINUATION NOI
Lot B -13 A White Pine Drive

Carlson / Traditional Concepts

7:06 pm.  Gary Smith opened the Continuation of the public hearing for Lot B – 13 A White Pine Drive.  Wes Flis of Whitman & Bingham Assoc. gave an overview of the project.  The road has been paved and all catch basins are flush with the roadway and the drainage system is active.  Gary Smith has visited the site regularly and noted that the paving looks good and the items on the enforcement order have been remediated.  There was discussion about the drop inlet, the swale, a perimeter drain, and catch basin and all was found to be in working order.  Rob Gendron asked about a new video taken after a recent rain event and had concerns that the catch basin was not functioning properly.  Wes Flis replied that the silt sacks will be removed and some driveways will be adjusted.  Matt Marro will contact DEP to learn if they have any comments after visiting the site.  Questions were asked and answered by Brian Carlson or Ben regarding the equipment area, wetland clean-up, work in the manhole, and stabilization.   Gary Smith suggested that hydroseeding may be a good alternative.  Brian Carlso has video and stated that the site is doing well and any breaks have been addressed.  He has installed 60 hay bales, 3 hay bale barriers and silt fence barriers. 
Tim Sheehan was called away and temporarily left the meeting at 7:30 pm.  
The rip rap on lot 13 will be cleaned up and the design of a storm water basin was discussed.  The Commission voted to continue to the next meeting.   Commissioners will set a date and time for a site walk and learn how DEP would like the remediation of the wetland to proceed.  The continuation was approved by roll call vote.  The public hearing was closed at 7:42.  
7:42 pm.  Dan Bartkus returned to the meeting.
RFD
17 Wachusett Drive
Young
7:42 pm. The Chairman opened the public meeting requested by Kevin Young for changes to a Determination issued July 2021 to Theodore Christ.  Mr. Young requested to make field changes at the previous meeting, but because of the many changes a new Request for Determination was required. Mr. Young explained that changes including a 3-block wall, walk way, patio, fire pit, fences on both sides of property line, removal of a wooden dock, 8x10 ft. shed on blocks.  There were no further questions from the Commission or the audience.  Rob Gendron and Gary Smith recused themselves from the vote.  There was not quorum to vote at this time until Tim Sheehan returns to the meeting.  7:52 pm the public meeting was tabled pending the return of Tim Sheehan to the meeting.
RFD
Upper Crow Hill Pond Dam / Fitchburg Road
Dept. of DCR
7:52 pm.  The public meeting for the installation of a high stage intake pipe at Upper Crow Hill Pond Dam requested by the Massachusetts Department of Conservation and Recreation was opened.    Allen Orsi of PARE Corp. gave the overview of the project.  Due to the probability of future spillway clogging with debris and causing water levels to rise the flow of the flow would remain steady in the event of a clogged spillway.  With no further questions, a motion by Gary Smith and second by Carrie Monty was made to approve the project and the motion passed after a roll call vote. The public meeting was closed at 7:57 pm. 
CERTIFICATES OF COMPLIANCE

The following Certificates of Compliance were approved:

1. Aubuchon Hardware / Moran / #336-0072

2. 11 Bean Porridge Hill Road / Caisse / #336-0088

Forest Cutting Plan / Bean Porridge Hill Road

Matt Pearson was not present

7:59 pm. Tim Sheehan returned to the meeting.

RFD – continued from 7:42 pm

17 Wachusett Drive

Young

7:59 pm. The public meeting opened at 7:42 pm and tabled until the return of Tim Sheehan to make quorum was re-opened.  Kevin Young presented his plan.  Rob Gendron asked about the Chapter 91 State permit, and the location of the dock was discussed.  It was suggested that the location of the new dock be shifted to allow room for boats on the side of the dock without interfering with the neighbor’s access to the water.  Rob and Gary both recused from the vote and Tim made a motion to approve as a negative determination.  A roll call vote was called and the motion carried.  8:07 the public meeting was closed.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:07 pm.

Respectfully submitted,






Dan Bartkus





Chairman






(prepared by Susan Kalagher)
